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 Board of Directors

CORPORATE MINUTES

Thursday, January 18, 2018, 7:30 p.m.
Members present:
Greg Varallo, Esq., Pres & Barbra Andrisani (via teleconference), Vice Pres, Rick Gessner, Treas., Anthony Alfieri, CPA, Colm Connolly, Esq., The Hon. Bob Gilligan, The Hon. Kent Jordan, Paul King, Ed.D., Bill LaFond, Dr. Gary Lyons, Br. Rod Pieretti, OFM Cap., Tara Quinn, Mark Reardon, Esq., Mike Rickert, Al Wells

Members excused:
Maureen Rhodes, Sec’y, Mati Buccini, Chip Connolly, The Hon. Ted Kaufman, Connie McCarthy, Frank Modesto, Marilyn Monahan, Valerie Biden Owens, Bill Popeo 

Guest Present:
Chris Lamb, Esq.

Welcome to new board member, Dr. Gary Lyons—Greg Varallo, President

1)   Approval of Minutes of November 10, 2017 meeting — Greg Varallo, Esq., President

A motion was made by Paul King to approve the minutes as presented.  Judge Jordan seconded.  All in favor; none opposed; motion carried.
2)   Village of St. John (filed with minutes)

      VSJ Settlement – December 6, 2017 -- Chris Lamb, Esq. & Matt Lynch

Matt reported that we’ve broken ground.  Br. Ronald met with some of the security consultants on site this morning.

      Initial settlement on Dec. 6 involved an entire day, and went smoothly.


A discussion ensued.  Project completion is targeted for Spring 2019.  


Chris Lamb departed, with thanks from the board.

      ●East Coast Management will manage VSJ for two years


This is a requirement of DSHA.  This is a separate contract, with the limited partnership.


Rick explained that this is especially important during lease-up.  If you don’t have people who are qualified, tax credits are at risk.  It’s vital to have someone well-trained in this process.


Matt promised to circulate to the board the agreement with East Coast Management.

3)   Finance Committee Report—Rick Gessner, Treas. (filed with minutes)

Rick Gessner asked Bill Hayes, CFO to review 
Financial Reports

Unaudited Statement of Activities – January 1 through November 30, 2017 was reviewed.
Operating Cash Flow Indicators sheet through November was reviewed.

Merrill Lynch Investment Account was reviewed.
Financial Operating Summary by Program

The report is Jan-Sept. 2017 vs. Jan-Sept. 2016 was reviewed.
4)   Property 


1000 2nd Street—Matt Lynch, Deputy Director

5)   Sacred Heart Village II (report filed with minutes)
6)   Slate Roof on the Francis X. Norton Center and Sacred Heart Oratory—Br. Ronald

●Work to begin by H. K. Griffith in the Spring

7)   Capital Campaign for MOC infrastructure - (report filed with minutes)

This will cover all renovations needed throughout MOC.


Funds raised:  $1,014,000
8)   Resolutions Needed for Funding Requests—Matt Lynch (filed with minutes))


City of Wilmington CDBG


A motion was made by Rick Gessner to approve application to City of Wilmington for the above funding requests.  Paul King seconded.  All in favor; none opposed; motion carried.


United Way Non-Discrimination Policy 

A motion was made by Mark Reardon to approve the UW Non-Discrimination Policy.  Paul King seconded.  All in favor; none opposed; motion carried.


Lutheran Volunteer Corps


Delaware Division of the Arts

A motion was made by Rick Gessner to approve MOC applying for funding from the LVC as well as the Delaware Division of Arts.  Colm Connolly seconded.  All in favor; none opposed; motion carried.
9)   Advancement Committee—Barb Andrisani, Chair

    40th Anniversary Dinner, Co-chairs:  Barb Andrisani & Marilyn Monahan reported on this event.
10) 40 Years of Hope & Charity, by Robin Brown – Now Available! ($30 – add $5 if mailed)—Annie Halverson

Annie encouraged everyone who hasn’t already done so to purchase a copy.

Br. Ronald stated that a benefactor had underwritten the cost of publishing.
11) Due Diligence Committee Report on Sojourner’s Place—Br. Ronald

Sojourner’s once again approached MOC regarding taking over this program.

MOC formed another due diligence committee to again explore this possibility, and met with Sojourner’s.  
12) Request from State of Delaware re:  RVRC —Br. Ronald

Br. Ronald formed a committee of members from the Management Team as well as Program Directors, and they reported their findings to Br. Ronald.

13) Resignation of Deputy Director Matt Lynch—Br. Ronald

Br. Ronald thanked Matt for all he has accomplished and invited Board members to his retirement party.

Mark Reardon recognized Matt’s two years of service as perfect timing in coinciding with the establishment of Village of St. John and other areas which required his legal expertise, and thanked him for his hard work.

Br. Ronald has identified an excellent candidate for this position.
14) Distribution of:  

2016 Annual Report


Updated Personnel Directory


2018 Calendar

15)  HUD Defunded House of Joseph Transitional Residence—Greg Varallo
Homeless Alliance of Delaware placed the House of Joseph Transitional Residence (established in 1998) into Tier 2.  Delaware was not awarded the full amount requested from HUD; therefore, no Tier 2 projects were funded, since funding was limited for this year.  Those who are presently living in the transitional residence, and will be displaced when the present grant ends.  Moreover, this grant had a job training program connected to it, where the homeless found job training through MOC and were permanently placed in employment at Ministry of Caring, Sacred Heart Village I & II or Mother Teresa House, which was highly successful, and has helped to reduce costs in our operations.  

16) Visit tomorrow by HUD Cabinet Secretary’s Representative for the Philadelphia Region:  Joseph DiFelice will be accompanied by HUD staff from New York and Maryland

The visit will consist of meeting at the MOC Building and then  an on-site visit to Sacred Heart Village II (HUD Section 202), Mother Teresa House (HUD Section 811), and House of Joseph II (HUD HOPWA Funds) and House of Joseph Transitional Residence (HUD Supportive Housing Program)  

Br. Ronald stated that Mark Reardon, Colm Connolly and Rick Gessner will meet with Mr. DiFelice at 2:15 pm tomorrow.

 17) Upcoming Events

· Open House for Matt Lynch’s Retirement
· Recognition Dinner
2018 Honorees:

Helen Szperka
Tom Hannum
Danny Mellon
Victoria Hackett
Maria Hess
Delaware Saengerbund German Club
· Eleganza
· Voices of Caring
· Santa Row
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